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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents & Carers,  

This week has certainly been another busy one! 

Monday saw parents and carers attend the Transition 
Evening presentation followed by the Intake Day for our 
incoming year 7 pupils on Tuesday. Thank you to parents 
& carers of year 6 who attended Transition Evening. We 
hope you found it useful and that you left with a clear 
understanding of how transition work will support your 
child as they make the change from their Primary school 
to Church Stretton School.   

Also on Monday, half of the current year 7's enjoyed 
their first experience of geography fieldwork,                  
undertaking a river study in Carding Mill Valley.  Although 
the rain resulted in some soggy paperwork, it didn't 
dampen spirits and all returned tired but happy.  The           
second half of the year group had their turn on         
Wednesday and had a similarly enjoyable day.  Thank you 
to Mrs Colburn, Mr Elkins and staff who supported the 
fieldwork. 

Wednesday and Thursday saw another two year groups 
involved in off site visits.  On Wednesday, year 9 pupils 
enjoyed a visit to Ludlow College where they found out 
about Post-16 opportunities they offer and on Thursday, 
year 10 pupils had a great day at Shrewsbury College 
Group experiencing similarly wide-ranging courses that 
they may not otherwise have been aware of.  Thank you, 
Mr Lowe, Careers Coordinator who led the trips and staff 
who supported the visits. 

For parents/carers and ex-year 11 pupils who attended 
the Art Show on Wednesday, I have no doubt that they 
were amazed at the exceptional work of our pupils.  
Thank you Mrs Fletcher-Tyrie and Mrs Tapscott for       
organising and hosting the evening. 

Yesterday Ms Dillon, School Games Organiser - South 
Shropshire and Mr Jew, Trusted Sports Alliance Head of 
Service, supported by our fantastic pupils acting as sports 
leaders coordinated a superb Primary Athletics event   
involving local primary schools and some of their year 
5 /6 pupils.  It was a fabulous event that saw celebration 
of success and participation - true sports ethos!    

 

Upcoming Events  
13th July - Sports Day 

17th - 21st July - Enrichment Week 

17th - 21st July - Year 10 Work Experience 

21st July - End of Term   

Tutor Time Take-away 

This weeks' focus was on Harassment. Please do ask 

you child about the topic and get them to explain to 

you what was discussed. 

Today, 14 year 10 pupils accompanied by Mr Cox and 
Mrs Davis have departed to complete their Duke of 
Edinburgh Silver qualifying expedition, taking place 
this weekend.  This will involve 3 days of planned    
activity, walking around 18km each day through the 
Brecon Beacons.  We look forward to hearing about 
how it went next week! 

It is hard to believe that we are now approaching the 
final fortnight of the summer term; a time when we 
hope to enjoy the upcoming Sports Awards Evening, a 
fantastic sports day followed by activities for years 7 
to 9 in enrichment week whilst year 10 pupils attend 
their work experience placements. 

So, certainly not a quiet time of year for our school! 

With best wishes for a lovely weekend 

 

John Parr 

Headteacher 



This terms PE timetable can be found 

here 

Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

Sporting News 

Sports Partnership  
 

The Sports Partnership team have been 
very busy this term. To see what they 

have been up to click here 

Sports Day 

Thursday 13th July 

Please can we ask that 

your child brings a   

water bottle for the 

day. 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/ALL%20PE%20timetablev6.pdf
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/School%20Games%20Summer%202023.pdf




 Student of the Week  



Shrewsbury AC Athletics Festival 
19.6.2023 

 
Shrewsbury AC aiming to get kids active with new, innovative ‘Athletics Festival’ 
Shrewsbury Athletics Club is pleased to announce that it will be holding its first ever Athletics Festival on 
Saturday 29th July. This is an innovative idea that will combine live music, food, and carnival games on 
the infield with races and jumps on the track in an effort to make the event fun for all and connect with 
the local community. 
 
Athletes aged 8-14 will be able to take part in the on-track events with the 60m sprint, 800m, long jump, 
and standing high jump on offer. It will be free to take part in the athletics, although registration is      
mandatory via Shrewsbury AC. This event is open to all - whether you’re a member of an athletics club or 
not. 
 
This Athletics Festival is endorsed by England Athletics, the governing body for athletics in England.     
Competition Partnerships and Innovation Manager, Nichola Skedgel, says “Athletics is the foundation of 
all sports which is why we are thrilled to be working in partnership with Shrewsbury AC on their festival 
of athletics. It is everything a family day out should be; age-appropriate competition played out alongside 
fun activities and entertainment for all the family to enjoy. We hope everyone has a great day and this 
will be the start of athletics festivals up and down the country for all the enjoy, regardless of age or       
aspiration.” 
 
Shrewsbury AC is excited to hold this Athletics Festival, with live music by Music Heroes, a band made up 
of music tutors from the Shropshire-based music school, and a variety of carnival game stalls providing 
entertainment for everyone. In addition to stalls run by athletes and parents, partners like Energize STW, 
The Crossbar Foundation, Sport&Brands, Lanyon Bowdler, and Warwick University Athletics and Cross 
Country have already confirmed that they will be supporting this innovate format and host carnival game 
stalls. 
 
Santino Dummett, event organiser, says “It's a great honour that Shropshire has been picked for this   
England Athletics national pilot. The Shrewsbury AC Athletics Festival will be a great afternoon of active 
fun for 8-14 year olds in Shropshire”. 
The Athletics Festival will be held at Shrewsbury AC at the London Road Sports Centre and Athletics 
Track, London Road, Shrewsbury, SY2 6PR. 
The event will last three hours, from 1-4PM on Saturday 29th July. 
 
For more information, please contact festival.shrewsburyac@gmail.com or use this QR code 
 
 











 

 

 

 

Summer Holiday Fun in Shropshire with HAF (Holiday Activities & Food) – Bookings 
Open! 

Bookings are now open for the Summer Shropshire HAF (Holiday Activities & Food) programme.  

 

Shropshire Council is working with local schools, voluntary and community organisations, and childcare 
providers to run an exciting holiday programme this summer, Shropshire HAF (Holiday Activities and 
Food).   

  

There are free places available on the programme for children and young people aged 4 (reception class 
age) to 16, who are eligible for benefits-related free school meals. There are also a limited number of 
free places available for children and young people living in areas of high deprivation and/or from                 
low-income households, who are not in receipt of benefits related free school meals. These children and 
young people can be referred onto the programme by a professional. Places are also available for    
Ukrainian families, currently staying in Shropshire with host families.  

 

From 25th July to 1st September 2023, eligible children and young people are invited to take part in a 
range of fun activities, happening at 57 holiday clubs from across the county.  

 

There is something on offer for everyone including sports, arts, cooking, forest schools and other          
exciting opportunities. Free nutritious meals will be provided at each session, as well as information to 
benefit the whole family. 

 

 

 

Some of the holiday programmes also include paid spaces for children and young people who are not in 
receipt of free school meals. Kirstie Hurst-Knight, Portfolio Holder for Children and Education, said: “Over 
the Easter holidays, 1,238 individual eligible children and young people, took part in a wide range of     
exciting and engaging activities at 58 holiday clubs from across the county. Again, providers are offering 
fantastic holiday clubs this summer. I’d like to encourage all eligible families to book onto HAF and have 
fun this summer. There is a huge range of activities happening, with free meals provided at each ses-
sion.” 

For more information on HAF in Shropshire, for a copy of the What’s On Guide and to sign up 

to the HAF e-news, click here. 

Please contact the HAF Programme Co-Ordinators – email: 

haf.programme@shropshire.gov.uk  

The Summer What’s On Guide and details of how to book are available online 

https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-haf/
mailto:haf.programme@shropshire.gov.uk





